

24th June, 2022

RE: Extension of the Tús Scheme to Ukrainian Nationals

Dear Meeting Administrator,

The members of Donegal County Council at their recent meeting resolved to adopt the following resolution:-

"That Donegal County Council write to Minister Heather Humphreys, Department of Social Protection, Rural and Community Development to request that recently arrived Ukrainian Nationals would qualify for the TÚS scheme. There is currently a shortage of participants available on the scheme to assist various community groups and the inclusion of Ukrainian Nationals can have many benefits for both the community groups and the participants themselves".

It was further agreed that a copy be circulated to all Local Authorities for their information and support.

Yours faithfully,

Patsy Lafferty

Meeting Administrator